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RECREATION: 

 We are nearing the end of our in-house basketball season.  Travel season will start 

after the holiday break. 

 Open registration includes travel basketball, indoor soccer, horseback riding, 

swimming, basketball, cheerleading, wrestling, adult exercise and yoga. 

 The annual Christmas tree lighting was held on December 2nd, it is located on the 

ballfields near the sign.  It was a great turnout, even with the rain. 

 We’ve been working on cleaning up and organizing all our football equipment.  Some 

will be sent out for refurbishing; some will have to be replaced. 

 We’ve upgraded lights around the ballfields and replaced lights in both restrooms. 

 We worked on maintenance items in the Community Center kitchen. 

 The Community Center back door was repainted and stain/sealer applied to the back 

steps. 

 Batting cage nets have been removed for winter. 

 

PARKS: 

 We’ve upgraded lights in both restrooms at Myers Park. 

 Camping reservations will begin on January 8th. 

 We decided to go back to our RecDesk software for pavilions reservations, we 

believe that will work better than Campspot which is our campground software. 

 All our larger equipment has been removed from Myers Park and moved to cold 

storage by our shop for the winter. 

 Myers Park speed bumps have been pulled for snow plowing, allowing people to 

walk year-round. 

 Lansing Center Trail has had more trees planted and some brush trimmed, we will 

add a spur to Conlon Road this Spring. 

 The sailboat rack and Myers rock have been shrink wrapped for the season. 

 

The Parks & Rec Department would like to thank Ed LaVigne, Bronwyn Losey and Andra 

Benson for their years of service on the Lansing Town Board.  It was a pleasure working with 

you all and you will be missed. 


